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Board Report January 23, 2017 
 

 

1. What’s new at CIHS? 
 

i. From PBIS: The grade levels with the least number of Behavior Reports (B.R.) 

for this past month were:  11th grade (11 B.R.)—(3rd month won!), 9th grade (3 

B.R.)—(3rd month won) and the 7th grade (10 B.R.)—(3rd month won!). The 

students in these grades will receive a special treat this month as well as the 

Ranger Way “You’re A Class Act” banner being hung in their locker bay! The 

“treat or reward” gets bigger the more times a class wins the monthly contest each 

semester. In Grades 7-12, there were 62 B.R. for the month. This is less than the 

94 Behavior Reports last school year for the month of December. Year-to-date 

totals are: 227 for 2016-17 and 318 for 2015-16. Our goal is to have 80% (or 

higher) of the students in grades 7-12 with zero or one Behavior Report. At 

the end of the month, we had 90.4% of the students in that category. 

 

ii. Snow Daze Week, to celebrate the winter sports season, was held January 9th 

through the 14th. Coronation was held on Friday, January 6th. Dale Yotter was the 

Snow Daze King and Hillary Holmvig was crowned Snow Daze Queen. Beau 

Sanford and Eggnalia Doust joined the royal court as the Snow Daze Prince and 

Princess. A winter sports pep fest was held on the 13th and the week’s activities 

concluded with the Snoball Dance in the Commons Area on the night of the 14th. I 

want to take this opportunity to thank Ms. Katherine Schemel and Mrs. Jackie 

Larson, Student Council Co-Advisors, for all of their work with the Student 

Council to make Snow Daze week a huge success! 

 

iii. Today marks the beginning of the second semester. I hope to be starting the 

registration process for next school year very soon. 
 

iv. Randy Swanhorst has a Student Teacher (Briana Radamacher) working with him 

for the next 9 weeks in the High School in the areas of Health and Physical 

Eduation. 
 

v. Please see the next three pages for the Collaborative Service Worker Report for 

Stacey Berent, High School Collaborative Service Worker for the 2015-16 school 

year. 

 

 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jim Christenson 


